Queensland State Service Union

OSSU

L.M.J. GILLESPIE-General Secretary 96 Albert Street, Brisbane. 07 221 1633 008 177 244 Fax: 07 221 5250 GPO BOX 545, BRISBANE. QLD 4001 135 STURT STREET, TOWNSVILLE. 077 726 607

REF:

3 &

QCPCI

Date: 2. 12. 2012

Exhibit number: <u>(3</u>7

7th February, 1990

CIRCULAR MEMORANDUM

TO Q.S.S.U. MEMBERS EMPLOYED AT JOHN OXLEY YOUTH CENTRE

In response to numerous requests from members, the Union has been attempting to secure information on the current situation in relation to the inquiry into certain matters affecting staffing at John Oxley Youth Centre.

Over the last fortnight, the Union has attended two meetings with the Acting Director General, Ms. Ruth Matchett, at which time the Union reiterated the concerns of members relating to numerous security and staffing issues. As a result of the most recent meeting, members are advised that the Acting Director General of Family Services and Aboriginal and Islander Affairs is intending to visit John Oxley Youth Centre early next week, for the purpose of addressing all staff on the Department's position concerning the security and staffing issues at John Oxley Youth Centre.

Subsequent to this address by the Acting Director General, the Union is intending to hold a meeting of all members at John Oxley Youth Centre on Friday, 16th February, 1990 at 2.00 p.m. to consider the attitude of members towards any proposals offered by the Department.

J.M. WALKER

DIRECTOR, INDUSTRIAL SERVICES.